
From:
To: Do-Not-Reply IPCN Submissions Mailbox
Subject: Hills of Gold Wind Farm
Date: Thursday, 15 February 2024 3:52:27 PM

To: Hills of Gold Wind Farm IPC
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I am a resident of Nundle
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Dear Sir / Madam,

I do NOT support the Hills of Gold Wind Farm

I purchased a business in Nundle in June 2007. I live in Nundle permanently.

I believe the wind farm will have an adverse affect on the environment due to the clearing of the land for the
turbines and the transport route. I believe it will have an adverse affect on tourism to the village, particularly
during the construction phase, due to traffic holdups. Small business in Nundle rely on tourism to survive and
I’m not sure all businesses will be able to survive this phase. After the construction, I believe the wind farm
industrialisation will change the character of the town with visitors choosing other locations to have their break
away. Our visitors tell us they come to Nundle for the peace and quite, to get away from it all, a step back in
time. Nundle will no longer fit this bill, with turbine lights visible from many camping locations polluting the
night skyline and the impact of infrasound disturbing the peace.




